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application with the reservation that it was important that if public funding 
was going towards a new archaeological data-base, that it be compatible with 
the Site Recording Scheme, and that any new sites discovered be entered into 
the Scheme. 

The Memorandum of Understanding was to the effect that information would 
indeed be shared, and in particular, "to define the mechanisms for achieving 
a sound working relationship between Kaitiaki Runanga of Otago and the 
NZAA," and has been largely agreed to by both parties. 

In spite of some fairly hard talking, we have been unsuccessful in our efforts 
to secure government funding , from the Public Good Science Fund, for the 
management and development of the Site Recording Scheme. The main 
reason given is that we have not sought to obtain the support of other 
agencies such as MAF, Ministry of Science etc. We are looking at ways of 
gaining such support in future applications, and are also making the point 
that , given that the Site Recording Scheme is the official national inventory 
of archaeological sites, then it is essential that it have official, government 
funding. 

The Association has had regular input into the nationwide programme of 
District Plan reviews, thanks to the efforts of Rick McGovern-Wilson who 
has written a vast number of submissions as each draft has come up for 
comment. The Association owes a debt of gratitude to Rick for his work on 
this important job. 

Our secretary is in need of a computer and printer. We have not been 
successful in obtaining funding from the Lottery Board for purchase of this 
equipment despite repeated attempts. The Movable Cultural Property Bill , 
which is designed to replace the Antiquties Act, has fal len off the list of bills 
to be introduced to parliament yet again . 

Tom Higham and Matt Schmidt have put together an NZAA site on the 
World Wide Web, which has a well-set-up home page, with information on 
the NZAA and its publications, as well as a data-base of radiocarbon dates. 
On behalf of the Association I would like to thank Tom and Matt and 
congratulate them on the result. 

We are looking at the possibility of instituting one or more certificates of 
merit , for contributions to the work of the Association. 
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The next year will see continued lobbying of central and local government, 
participation in the work towards a new national heritage strategy, 
development of the telephone tree, oversight of the production of the revised 
and updated Handbook, research into realistic mechanisms for the promotion 
of professional standards, further negotiation with Ngai Tahu regarding the 
memorandum of understanding, and other ongoing work on items described 
in this report . 

I would like to thank the secretary , treasurer and vice president for their hard 
work of the past year and look forward to another productive year ahead. 

Chris Jacomb , President 

NZ ARCHAEOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION 
TREASURER'S REPORT TO THE AGM - 1996 FINANCIAL YEAR 

The 1996 financial year was a good one for the Association with an overall 
increase in accumulated funds of $5067. The comments which follow should 
be read in conjunction with the annual accounts which have been posted to 
all members. 

The General Account realised a net deficit due to increased expenses in a 
number of areas. The 1996 Conference was subsidised in an amount $760.00, 
while the 1995 Conference realised a profit of $678.00. The increased cost 
was primarily due to the 1996 Conference being a five day event without the 
benefit of the subsidised venue and catering available for the 1995 
Conference. 

There was a substantial increase in Newsletter expenses ($3,482). This was 
due in part to the purchase of a new LaserJet printer in June and increases 
in printing and mailing charges. Part of the increase in mailing charges 
relates to the loss of the label printing facility previously available free of 
charge. Travel expenses associated with the three Council meetings held 
during the year increased by $800 compared with 1995. In addition, the 
expenses related to the Filekeepers Conference held in November exceeded 
the DoC grant by $384. 

The General Account received $23,245 revenue in advance relating to the 
updating of the Handbook. These funds have been invested until they are 
required and the return is represented by the interest figure in the General 
Account income. 
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The Publication Account realised an increase in its net surplus. There was 
generally little activity in this account during 1996, with the majority of 
income derived from interest on term deposit. 

The Journal Account realised a sigificantly increased net surplus due 
primarily to journal sales during 1996. 

The overall financial position of the Association has remained sound during 
1996. The auditor has expressed a concern relating to the limited control over 
revenue receipts prior to recording . This refers to the recovery of NZAA file 
search fees. There is a continuing difficulty with recovery of outstanding 
search fees and it is imperative that all filekeepers obtain full name and 
address details from people requesting file searches. In addition, the 
filekeepers need to regularly send copies of invoices they have issued to the 
Treasurer so that unpaid search fees can be followed up promptly. 

I have enjoyed my first year as Treasurer to the Association and thank Rick 
McGovern-Wilson for his assistance throughout the year. 

Lynda Bowers, Treasurer 

EDITOR'S REPORT 

Because this year is the 40th anniversary of the first publication for the New 
Zealand Archaeological Association it was decided to present a new and 
up-dated Volume 40 in celebration. A professional book designer, Suellen 
Allen, was asked to design a new cover and layout and I am very grateful to 
Simon Bickler who reformatted to her specifications. Formatted disks in the 
new AINZ style will be made available to contributors and I would encourage 
their use especially where complicated tables are included. Unfortunately we 
were turned down for a lotto grant to upgrade the editor's computer so papers 
still need to be submitted in Wordperfect 5.1. 

There has been a steady supply of high quality papers over the past year. My 
thanks to these contributors and also to Joan Maingay, Rick 
McGovern-Wilson , Neville Ritchie, Pam Bain , Elizabeth Pishief, Kelvin Day, 
Alastair Buist, Tony Walton and Ian Smith for their continued contributions 
to the Notes and News and Fieldwork sections which keep our members in 
touch with archaeological activities throughout New Zealand. The new 
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Oceania fieldwork section compiled by Richard Walter has been particularly 
welcome. 

Joan Lawrence, Editor 

SITE RECORDING CO-ORDINATOR' S REPORT 

The number of sites in the Site Recording Scheme has just passed the 50,000 
mark. The highest increases were in Auckland and Northland, returning to 
the usual pattern, after a brief diversion when Owen Wilkes ' activities kept 
Waikato at the forefront. The Wanganui-Manawatu file is now in Wanganui, 
where the filekeeper, Dave Weston moved recently .The Marlborough File 
has returned to Marlborough, after a brief sojourn in Canterbury after 
filekeeper Nevil Matthews died. The new Marlborough filekeeper is Debbie 
Foster. Central Otago filekeeper Ken Tomlinson has retired from filekeeping 
after ten years and Peter Bristow has been appointed the new filekeeper. The 
file is now located in the Department of Conservation's Dunedin office, 
where Peter is employed as archaeologist. Rick Mcgovern-Wilson is the new 
Bay of Plenty filekeeper. My thanks to Bob Regnault for 13 years as Bay of 
Plenty filekeeper. 

After repeated attempts at securing the assistance of the HPT for funding to 
enable us to hold a filekeepers conference, I decided to try the Department 
of Conservation instead, and I am pleased to be able to report that John 
Daniels found enough money to pay for both airfares and accommodation. 
The big social event for the year in the world of filekeepers therefore was a 
filekeepers conference which was held in Wellington during the weekend of 
23-24 November last year. 

The last Filekeepers conference had been held approximately ten years ago. 
In the intervening period, many changes have taken place, not only to the 
legislation but also with respect to the role of the Department of Conservation 
and the relationships between NZAA , NZHPT and DoC. In addition, the 
requirements of new legislation mean that Filekeepers are operating in a 
much more complex legal environment. It is essential that Filekeepers are 
aware of their own limitations, in terms of provision of advice, etc., and the 
main theme of the conference was how these changes affected the role of the 
filekeeper. The main point here is that filekeepers must not provide advice 
or assessments, at least as filekeepers, and that they must send out a 
disclaimer to the effect that the association is not in business, but only 
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charges for the provision of information in our files (the search fee and 
photocopying). Also discussed were such issues as GPS, protocols for access 
and charging , funding for long-term development, and relationships with iwi. 
I would like to record my thanks to John Daniels of the Department of 
Conservation for obtaining funding for this conference, and I would like to 
thank all of the filekeepers for their hard work over the past year. 

Chris Jacomb 

Regional totals are as follows: 
Region 1995 1996 Change 
Nonhland 8726 8750 + 24 
Auckland 7463 7702 +239 
Coromandel 4469 4508 + 39 
Waikato 2789 3048 +259 
Bay of Plenty 6486 6508 + 22 
Taupo 312 415 +103 
East Coast 2579 2639 + 60 
Taranaki 1438 1482 + 44 
Inland Patea 292 292 
Hawkes Bay 1574 1574 
Wanganui 636 637 + 1 
Wellington 946 969 + 23 
Nelson 1385 1482 + 97 
Marlborough 472 472 
Canterbury 1166 1166 
West Coast 853 853 
Otago 2346 24 17 + 71 
Central Otago 1977 1992 + 15 
Southland 1414 1416 + 2 
Outlying Islands 809 822 + 13 

48132 49144 1012 

Summary : 
N o rth Island files 37710 38524 +814 
South Island files 9613 9798 + 185 
Outlying Islands 809 822 + 13 

48132 49144 1012 

A. Walton 
31 March 1996 
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TRUST NEWS (NZ HISTORIC PLACES TRUST-POUHERE TAONGA) 

At the beginning of 1997 Peter Atkinson was confirmed by the NZHPT 
Board as Director of the Trust. Peter replaces retiring director Geoffrey 
Whitehead. The two primary divisions of the Trust remain as Heritage 
Conservation under the management of Stephen Rainbow, and Trust 
Properties managed by Sherry Reynolds. The Heritage Conservation division 
includes Regional Officers (in Auckland, Hamilton, Wellington, 
Christchurch, and Dunedin), and registration, planning, archaeology, Maori 
heritage, and built heritage units based in Wellington (Antrim House). 

Within the Heritage Conservation division, the Archaeology Unit of the Trust 
continues into its second year of operation with 3.5 staff members. 
Established at the beginning of 1996, the Unit is responsible for administering 
the archaeological provisions of the Historic Places Act (Part 1) under 
statutory delegation from the Board. This work includes the processing of 
applications for authority to modify archaeological sites. The Unit head is 
senior archaeologist Vivien Rickard. Vivien is involved with statutory and 
planning issues in archaeological site protection. Ian Barber is Head Office 
archaeologist with responsibilities for archaeological methods and 
investigation in relation to the statutory provisions of the Act. Vivien and Ian 
both process authority applications under sections 11, 12 and 18 of the Act 
as well, and provide general advice on statutory site protection. 

The Unit provides regional services for statutory archaeology to a limited 
extent. Ian Barber has responsibilities in part for archaeology in central and 
southern New Zealand (e.g. see Nelson-Marlborough under Fieldwork 
section). A full time archaeology position for the Trust in Auckland is shared 
between Amanda Young and Kim Tatton. Amanda and Kim deal with 
archaeological enquiries and process authority applications under sections 11 
and 12 of the Act in the first instance for the Auckland-Northland region. 
The Auckland archaeologists are also trialing a monitoring and evaluation 
programme for archaeological authorities (see Auckland under Fieldwork 
section). 

In Hamilton, Trust Regional Officer Alexy Simmons devotes half her time 
to archaeological matters in the Waikato and Bay of Plenty region. As time 
allows, Alexy advises on and processes some authority applications for this 
region. 
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The Maori Heritage Unit of the Trust provides specialist advice to the 
Archaeology Unit where authority applications relate to archaeological sites 
of interest to Maori. Most commonly this involves the consideration of 
assessments of Maori values and consultation under section 1 l(c)&(d) of the 
Act. Dave Robson continues as Head of the Maori Heritage Unit. In June, 
Tack Daniel takes up the position of Maori Heritage Adviser within the Unit. 
This Unit has general responsibilities for Maori heritage matters . 

Ian Barber, NZ Historic Places Trust 


